Church members’ Finance Report for May covering the four month period to 29thApril 2022.

Since the last Members’ meeting in March, offerings have remained flat and the budgeted increase has not materialised. This has led to offerings being £15,000 under budget after 4 months. As I mentioned at the last meeting, we budgeted for an increase in offerings to our pre-covid level of circa £27,000 per month but, unfortunately, we have continued at the 2021 level of circa £24,000 per month. The 12 month rolling average for total offerings (the slide I present at the Members' meeting) continues to flatten out at £24,000 per month and is now 4.5% down year on year
As regards total income, the shortfall in offerings of £15,000 has been partially offset by one-off donations being £5,000 better than budget and rental income being £1,000 above budget (due to the rental of 8 Oxford Drive starting a month earlier than planned), leaving an overall income shortfall of £9,000 so far.
As regards expenditure, total expenditure to date is £15,000 under budget, which more than offsets the shortfall in income and leaves a surplus of £10,000 after 4 months, which is £6,000 better than budget. The main area of expenditure underspend is within staff costs (£8,000 under spent) and this is driven by the fact that we currently have a vacancy for the youth and young adults worker role. Once we have recruited into this role the underspend will cease. The remainder of the underspend is due to timing differences and we expect the expenditure to be incurred later in the year.
When we are fully staffed our underlying run rate will be a deficit of circa £40,000 pa and, in the short term, we will be able to manage this from our reserves. This is not, however, a sustainable position and we will need to review how we can close this gap in the near future.
At the last members’ meeting I mentioned that we would be adjusting the expenditure for the “catch up” of Health & Safety expenditure spent last year but paid for in January and also expenditure on 8 Oxford Drive in preparation for it being let out. This expenditure will now be included in the audited accounts for last year (year ended 31st December 2021) and is not shown in the current finances.
Taking income and expenditure together gives us an overall surplus after four months of £10,000 against a budgeted surplus of £4,000. We also, currently, remain in a strong cash position and ready to fully engage in our work to extend His kingdom.

Finally, let me end on some good news. I was genuinely moved by the generosity of our church towards our Ukraine appeal and, so far, we have raised £19,000 (including gift aid). This amount is not included in the reported finance numbers.
But who am I, and who are my people, that we should be able to give as generously as this? Everything comes from you, and we have given you only what comes from your hand. (1 Chronicles 29:14).

Craig Rowland

Treasurer

